
 
March 7, 2012 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Everett High School Community: 
 
Next week we will be administering in HSPE testing on Tuesday, Wednesday, and 
Thursday.  This is very important state required testing.  We ask that all students try to 
get a good night’s rest so they can be ready to do their very best on the assessment.  It is 
important that all students who have not previously passed show up for the assessment 
and try their very best.  
 
In This Issue: 

        March 8, Spring Pep Assembly- Assembly Schedule 
        HSPE 
        Class of 2012 Website 
        Class of 2013 Parent Meeting  
        Seattle Spring College Fair  
        Free tax preparation 
        Variances 

 
March 8, Spring Pep Assembly 
March 8th is our spring pep assembly.  We are on a one hour assembly schedule.  A copy 
of this is posted at the end of this email. 
 
March 13-15 HSPE 
The High School Proficiency Examination (HSPE) will be administered next week in 
reading and writing.  Passing the HSPE in the areas of reading and writing is required for 
graduation.  All students in grade 10 are required to take the test as are all students in 
grade 11-12 who have not previously passed.  Students will be getting their schedules by 
the end of the day.  The generic schedule is posted below. 
  



 
 
 March 13 March 14 March 15 

HSPE - All 10th graders  
- 11th-12th who 
have not met 
standard 

- All 10th  
- 11th-12th who 
have not met 
standard 

- All 10th   
- 11th-12th who 
have not met 
standard 

DWA DWA all 9th 
graders 

  

Academic 
Support 

 Academic Support Academic Support 

Late Start Class starts at 
11:00 

Class starts at 
11:00 

Class starts at 
11:00 

 
Daily Schedule March 13-15, 2012 

Tuesday the 13th  Wednesday the 14th Thursday the 15th 

HSPE     
 
7:30 - 
10:20 

 HSPE    
 
7:30 - 
10:20 

 HSPE     
 
7:30 - 10:20DWA  Academic 

Support 
 Academic 

Support 

Lunch 10:20 - 
11:00 

 Lunch 10:20 - 
11:00 

 Lunch 10:20 - 
11:00 

1st Period 11:00 -
11:25 

 1st Period 11:00 -
11:56 

 4th Period 11:00 -
11:56 

2nd 
Period 

11:31 -
11:56 

 2nd 
Period 

12:02- 
12:58 

 5thPeriod 12:02- 
12:58 

3rd  
Period 

12:02 -
12:27 

 3rd 
Period 

1:04 - 2:00  6th Period 1:04 - 2:00 

4th  
Period 

12:33 -
12:58 

    

5th  
Period 

1:04 -1:29  HSPE:  All of 10th plus 11th &12th who have not met 
standard 

6th  
Period 

1:35 - 2:00  DWA: District Writing Assessment of all 9th Grade 

   Academic Support: By teacher invitation 

 
  



 
Class of 2012 
Parents and students check out the website of your class party to see what it's all about!!   
http://2012.everett.gradnights.com/  You will need the following information: 
 
 

Username:  2012EverettHsSenior 
Password:  092-Seagulls 

 
Seattle Spring College Fair 
When:             Saturday, March 17, 2012     

            Noon – 3:00pm                                                                             
 Where:            Seattle University 

Connolly Center 
550 14th Avenue 
Seattle, WA  98122 

  
This fair is free and open to the public. No fee is necessary for students, family members, 
or guidance counselors to attend.     
Contact:         Matt Bishop   206.296.6971/ bishopm@seattleu.edu 
Parking:          A Seattle University campus map is here. No passes or fees are required. 
Parking is available on the street, at the Connolly Center (P7 on the map), at the East 
Columbia Building (P6), and in the Broadway and Murphy garages (P3 and P4). 
 
Free tax preparation 
United Way certified volunteers offer FREE tax preparation for qualified families at 
North Middle School, 2514 Rainier Ave., in Everett.  Beginning Jan. 24 through April 14, 
you can have your basic individual tax return completed on Tuesdays and Thursdays, 5 - 
8 p.m., or Saturdays, 10 a.m. - 3 p.m. in the North Middle School cafeteria. Please arrive 
30 minutes prior to closing, no appointment necessary.  
 
Be sure to bring a valid picture ID, current social security cards or taxpayer ID numbers 
for all family members and dependents, W-2s, child care provider information, as well as 
current bank account information in order to receive an electronic refund. Call 2-1-1 after 
Jan. 15, 2012 for more information. 
 
Open enrollment for school variances  
Beginning Jan. 3, 2012, you may submit a variance request if you would like your student 
to attend a school other than your resident school for the 2012-13 school year. If you 
would like to attend a different school within our district, you can now go directly to the 
school you would like to attend to apply for a variance. If you would like to be released 
to attend a school outside our district, please come by the district office at 4730 Colby 
Ave. Applications and forms are also available online. For more information, call 425-
385-4070 or visit the district website under “Parents.” 
 
 



Sincerely, 
 
Sally A. Lancaster 
Everett High School 
Principal 
425.385.4401 
2416 Colby Ave 
Everett, WA 98201 
 
Everett Public Schools does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, 
age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual orientation including gender expression or 
identity, the presence of any sensory, mental, or physical disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or 
service animal by a person with a disability in its programs and activities and provides equal access to the 
Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups.  
 
Designated to handle inquiries about nondiscrimination policies are: Affirmative Action Officer, Carol 
Stolz, 3715 Oakes Ave., Everett, WA 98201, 425-385-4106; Title IX Officer and 504 Coordinator, Randi 
Seaberg, 3715 Oakes Ave., Everett, WA 98201, 425-385-4104; ADA Coordinator, Kristine McDowell, 
4730 Colby Ave, Everett, WA 98203 425-385-5250. (Email address for each is 
FirstInitialLastName@everettsd.org) 
 
If you would like to be removed from this email list please send an email to slancaster@everettsd.org with unsubscribe 
in the subject line.   

 
 
 
  
  


